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1. Needlestick injuries are skin punctures caused by hypodermic needles. The malicious and careless disposal of these needles has increased the risks involved to individuals working in areas accessible to the general public. The most likely areas for this to occur at Children and Families sites are in the playing field area and near and around litterbins. The main risk associated with needlestick injuries are Hepatitis B and C, the HIV virus and Tetanus.  The risk of needlestick injuries must be assessed under the COSHH Regulations and risk assessment as required by the Management of Health and Safety at Work Regulations.

2. Staff and pupils should be informed of the risks involved with needlestick injuries and relevant first aid procedures.

3. First aid for needlestick injuries should:

3.1. Encourage puncture to bleed;
3.2. Wash well under cold running water without soap and cover with a dry dressing; 
3.3. Seek medical advice immediately;

4. Employees should immediately contact Occupational Health Service who will arrange for an urgent referral to the Virology Department of Southampton General Hospital.

5. Further advice can be found in the following publication:

5.1. Southampton City Council Safe Working Procedure – Contamination and Needlesticks Incidents
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